

TOWN OF NORTH CASTLE

Town Hall

15 Bedford Road, Armonk, New York 10504 www.northcastleny.com

January 9, 2025

Dear Town Residents and Local Businesses:

We are pleased to inform you about an upcoming project that will enhance our community's infrastructure. The Town will be developing a new parking lot at the property formerly owned by Verizon. This rear parking lot is located off Kent Place, and construction is scheduled to begin on January 13, 2025. This project is expected to last for approximately 3 to 4 months.

During this period, construction work will take place from Monday to Friday, between the hours of 7:30 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., weather permitting. Please note that there will be no construction activities on weekends or holidays to minimize disruption to our residents and businesses.

As part of this construction effort, some parking in the rear of the businesses located at 377-391 Main Street will be partially limited. In addition, the garbage containers and OCC compactors currently located in the back parking lot of the business located at 377-391 Main Street will be removed. In their place, Suburban Carting will be delivering front-end load containers that will be situated across from the compactor area.

The primary goal of this project is to relieve parking congestion during peak times in the Downtown Shopping area by incorporating 49 additional parking spaces, thereby improving accessibility and convenience for all residents, visitors and businesses.

We appreciate your understanding and patience as we work to improve our town's parking facilities. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out to the Office of the Town Administrator at 914-273-3000 ext. 52.